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TO CONTACT THE LOCAL POLICE 

The number to call for non-emergency is-
sues is 101                                              

Immingham Police Hub Opening Hours 

Monday   Closed 

Tuesday   09.00 - 17.00 

Wednesday  09.00 - 17.00 

Thursday  14.00 - 17.00 

Friday   09.00 – 16.30 

Saturday   CLOSED 

Sunday   CLOSED 

 

Follow us on Twitter Immingham and Wolds 
@imminghamwolds                       

 

                             

      
 
For Emergencies please call 999 
 
For non-emergency calls, ie reporting suspicious 
activity, reporting a non-emergency incident etc. 
please call 101. 
 
For opening times at Immingham Police Station 
please see above. 
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Parish Council Notes 
 

The Council meets every month, on the second calendar Wednesday of 
the month, at the Village Hall, commencing at 7.30 pm.  Agendas are 
published a week before and are on our website.  Members of the 
public are welcome to come along and attend.  
 
The Council met as usual during April and May—with May being the 
first meeting post-election and also seeing the Annual Parish Meeting 
for Stallingborough village.  The elections have returned 8 Council 
members out of a possible 9 seats, so there remains a vacancy on the 
Parish Council.  All members are the same as those pre-election.  Cllr. 
Gilbert is once again the Chairman for the year and Cllr. Crofts the Vice
-Chair. 
 
A quarterly meeting with Highways  was held again towards the end of 
May with any issues discussed and passed to NELC for consideration/
action. 
 
Various planning applications were discussed and all planning 
applications discussed at the PC meetings are available to view on the 
NELC website at www.nelincs.gov.uk.  You just go to the Planning 
Applications, agree the terms and conditions and then you can input 
the planning application reference number or the address and it will 
bring up the documents for you to view. 
 
Ongoing works are being done to the Pavilion with new ceiling and 
kitchen etc.  There have been improvements to the play area from 
Shaping Up Stallingborough and there are still some repairs to the trim 
trail needed on the playing field. 
 
The Council is also looking at improving the suspended ceiling within 
the Village Hall to bring it in line with the new programme of 
decoration.  
 
All information is on the PC website at 
     www.stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 
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How you can help 

Your local Community Policing Team appreciates the importance of being in the 
right place, at the right time, for the right reasons to reassure the public, im-
prove public confidence and reduce crime and anti-social behaviour in the area 
which we all live and work. 

We encourage all residents to call and report any issues where they live so that 
we can deal with any issues and step up our patrols in the area.  

If you feel that there are issues within your community that the police should 
consider prioritising, then please speak to your local officers, town, or parish 
councillors or through the One Voice committee.  

 

The named officers for Immingham, Habrough and Stallingborough ward 
are:                                                                                            

PC 855 Liam Hopwood liam.hopwood@humberside.pnn.police.uk                                                                                       
PC 847 Andy Cundell andrew.cundell@humberside.pnn.police.uk  

PC 7713 Diane Bell diane.bell@humberside.pnn.police.uk   

PCSO 7877 Becky Wildman rebecca.wildman@humberside.pnn.police.uk 

 
The number to call for non-emergency issues is 101                                              

Immingham Police Hub Opening Hours 

Monday   Closed 

Tuesday   09.00 - 17.00 

Wednesday  09.00 - 17.00 

Thursday   14.00 - 17.00 

Friday   09.00 – 16.30 

Saturday   CLOSED 

Sunday   CLOSED 

 
Follow us on Twitter Immingham and Wolds @imminghamwolds        

mailto:liam.hopwood@humberside.pnn.police.uk
mailto:andrew.cundell@humberside.pnn.police.uk
mailto:diane.bell@humberside.pnn.police.uk
mailto:rebecca.wildman@humberside.pnn.police.uk
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Immingham Habrough & Stallingborough Report for May 

 

Crime                                                                                                                                            

There were ninety six crimes recorded for the Immingham, 
Habrough and Stallingborough ward area in April.      

There were no residential crime reports for the actual Village of 
Stallingborough during the month. 

                                                                                                                                        

Vehicle Crime:                                                                                                                          
Between 6th & 11th April, number plates were stolen from a car 
parked in the compound of the Imperial Ford garage on 

Stallingborough Road.     

Other crimes for the Village were centred around incidents on the 
industrial estates. 
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  The next meetings of the Council will take place as shown and an Agen-

da for the meeting always appears on the Parish Council’s website ap-

proximately one week prior to the meeting. 

Any items, please contact Kathy Peers on 07494 577661 or email us 

clerk@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 

 

These are the dates for the next scheduled meetings for Stalling-

borough Parish Council.   

Wednesday 14th June 2023 

And 

Wednesday 12th July 2023 

All meetings start at 7.30 pm unless advertised otherwise 

At all meetings the public and press are made most welcome and 

there is a forum for residents to bring up matters for discussion 

with the Parish Council. 

Agenda is published on the website approximately one week pri-

or to each meeting. 

There is not usually a meeting in August . 

The Parish Council website at 

www.stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 
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CONTACT DETAILS FOR THE PARISH COUNCIL 
 
To contact the Parish Council , please ring  the Parish Clerk, Kathy Peers,  
in the first instance on  tel. no. 07494 577661 
 
The office is open from 9.00 am to 4.00 pm each weekday.  Outside of 
these times, an answerphone  is in operation on that number, so please 
leave a message and we will come back to you as soon as we can! 
 
Kathy looks after the bookings for the Village Hall and all other Parish Mat-
ters, so if you want to book the Hall for a function,  need any information on  
Parish or local authority issues, or want to report anything which concerns 
the Parish Council, or  want to submit anything for the Newsletter, then 
please contact Kathy as above. 
 
The address for the Parish Council is: 
Stallingborough Village Hall, 
Station Road, 
Stallingborough, NE Lincs. 

 
Mail—clerk@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 

Residents are most welcome to post items through the village hall letterbox 
also. 
 
Email Addresses for Councillors:- 
 
Cllr. Paul Gilbert (Chair) cllrpgilbert@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 
Cllr. Trevor Crofts (Vice) cllrtcrofts@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 
Cllr. Ian Sears  cllrisears@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 
Cllr. Hannah Scott  cllrhneul@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 
Cllr. Paul Genney  cllrpgenney@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 
Cllr.  Martin Reed  cllrmreed@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 

Cllr. John Scott  cllrjscott@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 

Cllr. Julie Hoyes  cllrjhoyes@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 

 

 

The Parish Council has its own dedicated website so please look out for 

this—its address will be ‘www.stallingboroughparishcouncil.com’ 
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  Stally Youth Club                
At the Village Hall!  

Every other Friday... check our 

Facebook for further updates. 

7:00pm-9:00pm 

Year 6 and above 

£1.50 entry 

Music, Games, Tuck Shop and a Parent Free 

Couple of Hours!!!! 

 

Contact Lizzie & Dan on 

07545579052  
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 Stallingborough Village Hall 

There is an active programme of classes and groups at 

Stallingborough Village Hall: 

Mondays    Metafit and Zumba evening 

Tuesday s   Yoga    morning 

    Slimming World  afternoon/evening 

Wednesdays  Over 50’s social club morning 

Thursdays   Sewing Group  afternoons 

    Cliftons Kids Dance  afternoons 

    WI    first evening of month 

Fridays   Which Craft Group morning/afternoon 

    Youth Club   evening 

Sundays   Dog training   morning 

    AA Group   evening 

Please contact us on 07494 577661 for further information on the above 

clubs—some meet only once a month or once a fortnight so please check 

with us. 

We also have Parish Council and Shaping up Stallingborough Meetings 

taking place each month. 

THE HALL AND BAR ARE AVAILABLE FOR PRIVATE HIRINGS ON 

SATURDAYS AND SUNDAY AFTERNOONS  - PLEASE CALL US OR EMAIL US 

AT clerk@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com TO BOOK. 

THERE ARE SPECIAL DISCOUNTED RATES FOR LONGER TERM HIRINGS 

AND STALLINGBOROUGH RESIDENTS. 
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Community Orchard 

In partnership with the Parish Council, we have been planning a 

community orchard area behind Leggott Way. The area has been 

successfully cleared and we are developing ideas to create a 

clam, quiet space. 

AFTER 

Shaping Up Stallingborough 

Our plans for the area include fruit trees, a wild flower area, 
produce-sharing shelves, benches and bird boxes. We’d love to 
include plaques which you can sponsor in memory of a loved 
one or with your own name on those benches, trees and bird 
boxes. Please get in touch if you would like to sponsor part of 
our new venture. Sponsorship costs £25. 
Also, thanks to Hodson and Kauss for removing the fence panel 

in order to get equipment in to remove the large tree in the vil-

lage hall grounds. 

Before After 
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BEWARE COLD CALLERS: 

There have been a number of reports of ‘cold callers’ in 

the Village.  Cold calling is not lawful for traders/sellers 

and anyone seeing or hearing anyone at the door who 

might be a cold caller, you should either ignore them and/

or call the police and inform them and ask for assistance. 

If you have a thank you to someone you would like 

to share, an interesting article, or an event your 

group is putting on, then please send us details so 

we can put it in the next Newsletter. 

We try and make the Newsletter informative and 

interesting to read and you may have something 

you would like to share with the rest of the Village. 

If so please call us on 07494 577661 or email it over 

to us at  

 clerk@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 
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Which Craft supporting 
the community.  

Jane Revell from the 
Stallingborough Which Craft 
Group constructed a 
Sensory Fiddle Blanket, 
which was kindly donated 
and gratefully recieved on 
behalf of residents at 
Stallingborough Lodge 
Nursing Home. 

FAULT REPORTING 

If you have a pot hole to report, an issue with a Public Right of 

Way, a parking issue or a faulty street light etc., you can use the 

REPORT IT section on the NELC website. 

 www.nelincs.gov.uk 

Go to the Report It tab on the main home page and you can then 

drop down the options to find the particular area you want to 

report and then fill in the form.  You will be given a Customer 

Reference No. which you can then use to follow progress on the 

item. 

Please use this reporting tool for all fly-tipping incidents too—via 

the NELC website please. 
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AFTER 

Station Planters 

 

We currently have 3 plant-

ers in place on the station 

and we have some more 

on order for the other 

side. 

 

 

Scarecrow Festival  

 

FB: Shaping Up Stallingborough 

Email: jmhoyes@icloud.com 
*Don’t forget to follow us on FB and Instagram for updates and 

future events* 
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Hello Everyone, 

At our AGM on Thursday 6th April we held our annual 

competitions based ,this year ,on the Coronation of King 

Charles III. The winners were Sylvia Cousins for’ a decorated 

hat’ , Glenis Foster Isaacs for ‘4 decorated buns’ and Janet 

Brumpton for ‘a piece of royal memorabilia’, they were each 

presented with a £5 M&S gift card. The member with the 

most points overall, Janet Brumpton, was awarded the Lucy 

Cox Rose Bowl  and has the honour of polishing it for a year! 

We weren’t able to hold our meeting on May 4th in the village 

hall as it was being used as a polling station for the local 

elections so we visited the Immingham Seafarers’ Centre 

instead. The first brick of the centre was laid in 1963. The 

centre now comes under the umbrella of QVSR (Queen 

Victoria’s  Seamens’ Rest), there are only three of these 

centres outside of London- Bristol, Felixstowe and 

Immingham. Ros, the centre manager gave us a talk about 

what the centre offers to seafarers-accommodation, cafe, bar, 

shop, games room, mobile sim cards and top ups, transport. 

The seafarers come from many different countries and can 

stay from a couple nights to a couple of weeks. It was a really 

interesting visit and we all enjoyed it. 

Our speaker for our June 1st meeting has yet to be finalised. 

On Thursday 6th July we have Alan from Special Edition 

Chocolates coming to talk to us about making chocolate and 

he’s bringing chocolate for us to sample-yummy! At the end of 

the meeting he will be selling his chocolate. 
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Ward Councillors for Stallingborough 
 

There are 3 Ward Cllrs. for the Immingham Ward which of course in-
cludes Stallingborough Village.  Residents can contact their Ward 

  
  
 

Cllr. Stewart Swinburn 
35 Woodlands Avenue, Immingham 
Tel—01469-576899 
 
 
 
 
 
Cllr. Karen Swinburn 
35 Woodlands Avenue, Immingham 
Tel—01469-576899 
 
 
 
 
 
Cllr. Georgia Astbury 
34A Heneage Road, Grimsby 
Tel—07307-223033 
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STALLINGBOROUGH ANNUAL REPORT AND ACCOUNTS 

2023/24 

The Annual Parish Meeting for Stallingborough was held in May 

and saw the publication of the Annual Report for the Parish 

Council.  A full copy of this is in our Documents Section on the 

Parish Council website at 

 www.stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 

The Report contains details of activities the Parish Council has 

been involved in during the last financial and Council year, so from 

April 2022 through to the end of March 2023. 

The accounts and information for the annual audit process, which 

is also now underway, are also contained on the Parish Council’s 

website.  The internal audit is being carried out and the results 

presented to the June 2023 meeting of the Council with the 

external audit information then being sent off to the external 

auditors at Canary Wharf in London, PKF Littlejohn Ltd. 

All information is contained as it is received and updated and 

authorised at council meetings, on our website pages as shown 

above. 

Anyone wanting to have a hard copy of the Annual Report should 

contact the Clerk on 07494 577661 or at the email address: 

 clerk@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 
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WI continued….. 

On the evening of Thursday 20th July we are going to visit the ‘Tin Bun-

galow’ at Immingham. Malcolm Cullum is giving us a guided tour and 

refreshments afterwards. 

We will have our Summer Supper on Thursday 3rd August, this consists 

of eating a buffet, drinks (alcoholic and non-alcoholic) and lots of talk-

ing!! 

Dr Nicola Crewe from Lincoln University is coming to talk to us about, 

’DNA and Forensics’ on Thursday 7th September. 

Thank you to everyone who supported our recent coffee morning. 

We meet at 7,30pm on the first Thursday of each month (except Janu-

ary and May) in Stallingborough Village Hall. 

If you have any questions about W.I. please feel free to contact me. 

Best wishes, 

Jenny Short 

01472 882136 

The next issue will be for August/September 2023—articles and 

items in to us by Monday 10th July 2023 please so we can 

include them in the next edition: 

 clerk@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 
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Craft 

A piece of art (any medium) 

Something new from something old 

Any other craft 

 

Photography 

An animal, insect or bird 

A celebration 

A holiday snap 

In the garden 

A photograph (any subject) not exceeding 10 x 8 in/26x20 cms 

 

The schedule will be delivered to every house in the village in 

early August. 

Please support us and make it the best show ever. 

 

Marion Moorcroft 
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Produce Show 

September 2nd 2023 

Stallingborough Village Hall 

We will once again be holding a Village Produce Show in the Village Hall 

on Saturday 2nd September 2023. 

We are including classes for Handicraft, Craft and Photography sections 

which will give you time to prepare your entries. 

We had quite a lot of entries last year in most classes except for the 

vegetable section, which was a bit disappointing.  This was mainly due to 

the dry weather, so this year should be better. 

We have added a few new classes, so hopefully there will be a class for 

everyone to enter something. 

 

Handicraft 

An item in cross stitch 

An embroidered item (not cross stitch) 

A hand knitted item 

A crocheted item 

An item Hand or Machine sewn 

Any other handicraft not included in the above classes. 

 

(continued over….) 
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CHURCH NEWS –  

ST PETER AND ST PAUL,  

STALLINGBOROUGH 

We are pleased to report that the potholes on the road to the 

Church have now been repaired.  This has been possible by a 

number of donations and fund raising events, particularly from 

Hodson and Kauss and the late Mrs. Threlfall, who left a legacy to 

the Church.  However, further improvements are needed at the 

Church so we continue to need help and support from parishioners. 

We had two services at Easter which were enjoyed by all.  Norman 

organized one for the residents of the Vicarage which was very well 

attended. 

We are hopeful we will be able to hold services in the future and we 

welcome enquiries for baptisms, weddings and funerals. 

We are part of the Wolds Gateway Group of Churches and services 

are held every Sunday at either Keelby, Laceby or Healing for 

anyone wish ng to attend. 

Marion Moorcroft Tel. 01472 885072 

Norman Coffey Tel. 01472 280587 
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Barton Cleethorpes Comunity Rail Partnership 
NEWS 

It was very pleasing to hear how much those on the Easter Special 

Train enjoyed themselves. 

The Easter Big Bunny will be bouncing back with more goodies  in 

2024, so look out for the early issue of the Newsletter next year. 

JOB OPPORTUNITY 

BCCRP are actively seeking a Support Officer to replace  Ms Gillian 

Simpson who is retiring after many years of loyal service to the 

partnership. 

The position is a paid, part time (3days a week) role and no experi-

ence of Railway matters is required. 

If you are interested in this post, have good inter-personal skills 

and a willingness to learn on the job, then we would love to hear 

from you. Please contact me via the e-mail address at the end of 

the article.  

   Best wishes, Martin 

cllrmreed@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 
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Fault Reporting 

Any street lights not working, any pot holes etc. can all be 

reported directly to NELC via an app for your phones or via its 

Website at www.nelincs.gov.uk.  Just go to Report It on the 

homepage and follow the links.  You will get a Customer 

Reference Number which will allow you to follow up the report. 


